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Pi Lambda Phi • PA Alpha Delta Alumni Association 
 
9/11/10 
 
[First name] [Last name] 
[Address] 
[City], [State] [Zip] 
 
 
Dear Brother [last name] 
  
Great news! Pi Lambda Phi is on the verge of returning to Temple as a full-fledged student 
organization, recognized by the university. Planning is underway and resources have been 
allocated to reestablish PA Alpha Delta on campus with a founding father class in spring 2010. 
 
Pi Lambda Phi Returns to Temple in 2010. 

 

The plan to reestablish the chapter began two years ago through a series of negotiations with 
Temple University and resulted in an agreement to allow Pi Lam to actively recruit new 
members beginning this fall.  
 
To make the most of this opportunity, the IHQ has assigned its Director of Expansion, Ian Howe, 
to work exclusively with our chapter through the spring of 2010. He will live on campus, 
promote Pi Lam, arrange events and recruit new members. Ian recently oversaw the 
reorganization of the UVA chapter that resulted in more than 25 new members.  
 
Ian has already made contact with campus organizations such as the Interfraternity Council. The 
IFC President was supportive saying, “Pi Lambda Phi has contributed to so much at Temple and 
has created many leaders. I look forward to meeting and working with you this coming year and 
am stoked for Pi Lambda Phi to come back.”  
 
You can help shape Pi Lam’s future by volunteering for the revitalization committee or referring 
a new member. Please contact the alumni association if you’d like to volunteer or if you know of 
any young men of Pi Lam character who will be enrolled at Temple in the fall.   
 
Ways to stay involved. 

 

One of the reasons PA Alpha Delta has been around so long is our alumni involvement. The 
names change over the years, but our brothers have always understood the significance of, “Not 
four years, but a lifetime.” We thank those brothers who have asked over the years, “what can I 
do?” 
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There are a number of ways for you to stay in touch and involved in something that obviously 
means so much to all of us. Here are a few was to stay connected and support your chapter 
without significant time commitment or the need to live locally. 
 

Stay informed at pilamtemple.org 

The alumni association website www.pilamtemple.org is our most up-to-date, efficient and 
economical way to distribute information. It is our primary communications channel and we 
encourage you to visit often. If you’d like to receive email notices for important 
announcements and website updates, let us know.  
 
Be social. Share your experiences. Reconnect with brothers. 

Help close the generational gaps. Tell others what it was like at Pi Lam when you were an 
undergrad. Share your Pi Lam experiences: stories, amusing anecdotes, photos… send us a 
letter, fill out and return the attached form, go online and sign in to our Good and Welfare 
forum, or join our Facebook group at: www.pilamtemple.org/community_page 

 
Find the missing. 

Brothers get lost. Sometimes they move away and focus on their lives and forget about Pi 
Lam. Help us track them down so we can keep them informed! Download a directory and 
look for missing brothers from your era: www.pilamtemple.org/brothers/ 
 
Attend an event. 

Sure, you know about Kovner, but have you attended one of our other annual events like golf 
outings, happy hours, football tailgates and Phillies outings? Call a classmate or four and 
make it a mini-reunion. View the calendar of events: www.pilamtemple.org/events/ 
 
Mark your calendar for these upcoming events! 

 Golf Outing - Saturday, September 26, 2009 (flyer enclosed) 
 Temple Homecoming – Saturday, October 17, 2009 
 Kovner Memorial Banquet – Friday, March 25, 2010 

 
Attend a meeting or volunteer for a committee. 

Want to know about the clowns running this operation? Find out what decisions are being 
made by attending an eboard meeting. The meeting schedule is posted on the website. Better 
yet, put in your two cents and sign up for a committee. The events committee is our most 
active and is in need of volunteers with some time to spare. Or if you just want to observe 
from afar, read the meeting minutes online: www.pilamtemple.org/about/minutes.html 

 
Tell us what you think. 

We want to make sure that this association continues to represent you, the alumni. If you 
have suggestions on the governance of the alumni association or our endeavors, please feel 
free to share them with us. 

 
Kovner Banquet to be held in March 2010. 
 
You may have noted above that the Kovner Banquet is scheduled in March of 2010, instead of its 
typically scheduled time in November. This is because we would like to use this year’s banquet 
to help us celebrate the reestablishment of the chapter. 
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Returning to Temple will be a landmark accomplishment and we would like to make it an event 
shared by undergraduates and alumni alike. Please mark your calendar for March 25 and make 
every effort to attend! 
 
Support your chapter with a donation! 

 
In addition to everyday operations, we now need to support activities related to recruiting new 
members and reestablishing the chapter. Over the next year, this could amount to a few thousand 
dollars.  
 
We understand that these are not the best times economically, so we have reduced the annual 
dues payment for 2009-10 to just $25. Of course, we are grateful for all donations.  

 

What you receive as a dues-paying member: 

• Voting privileges on alumni association matters and the right to hold office/serve on 

committees. 

• Listing on the donors page of the website – flaunt your generosity! 

• Free business listing on the website networking page. 

• A tax deduction that may or may not be legitimate.  

 

Donating couldn’t be easier. Complete and return the attached form or donate online: 

www.pilamtemple.org/donate 
 

It’s an exciting time for PA Alpha Delta. We hope you will support the chapter as we reestablish 

ourselves at Temple.  
 

Fraternally, 

 

 

 

 

Mike Naegele 

President, PA Alpha Delta Alumni Association 

 

 
P. S. Slap the enclosed magnet on your refrigerator as a reminder of upcoming events! 
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PA Alpha Delta Alumni Profile/Donation Form 
 
[First name] [Last name]   [Home phone] 
[Address]     [Cel phone] 

[City], [State] [Zip]    [Email] 

 
Personal Information (if different from above) 
 

Name   Pledge Class   Graduation Year    
   

Address             
 
City   State   ZIP        
   

Employer   Job Title         
 

__ Please list my business on the alumni networking page. Web address        

  
Phone (home)  (work)      (cel)     
 
Email      (best way to stay informed) 

  
Personal News, happenings, message to classmates           
           
           
           
 

Fraternity Info 
 

Offices held, awards            
           

 
Brothers I hung out with            
           
 

Favorite traditions, events            
           
           
 

Memorable story, amusing anecdote            
           
           

           

           

 

Donation 
 
  Yes, I am interested in contributing to the PA Alpha Delta Alumni Association  
 

  __ $25 Alumni Dues ’09 __ $50 Alumni Dues and Revitalization Campaign donation 

  

  __ $100 Century Club      __ $250    __ $500     __ Other ______________ 

 
  No, you’ll get nothing and like it.   

  
Please make check payable to "Pi Lambda Phi PA Alpha Delta Alumni Association" 

 

Mail to:  Pi Lambda Phi PA Alpha Delta Alumni Association • P.O. Box 14 • Fairview Village, PA 19409-0014 


